1249-S2

Sponsor(s): House Committee on Appropriations (originally sponsored
by Representatives Kagi, Boldt, Ballasiotes, Tokuda, Dickerson,
Gombosky, Darneille, Morell, Anderson, Schual-Berke, Esser,
Mcintire, Doumit, Kenney, Clements, Edwards, Fromhold, Miloscia,
Barlean, Talcott, Ruderman, Conway, Kessler, Ogden, Lovick, D.
Schmidt, O’Brien, Edmonds, Wood and Haigh)

Brief Description: Regarding the quality of foster care services.
HB 1249-S2 - DIGEST
(DIGEST AS ENACTED)

Finds that accreditation of children’s services by an
independent entity can significantly improve the quality of
services provided to children and families. Accreditation involves
an ongoing commitment to meeting nationally recognized standards of
practice in child welfare and holds organizations accountable for
achieving improved outcomes for children.

Declares that accreditation is a structured process designed
to facilitate organizational change and improvement within
individual local offices. Standards require improved case
management, documentation, internal case management practices, and
accountability. Accreditation requires the establishment of clear
communication with biological parents, foster and adoptive parents,
providers, the courts, and members of the community.

Directs the department to undertake the process of
accreditation with the goal of completion by July 2006. The
department, in  conjunction  with a national independent
accreditation entity, shall report to the appropriate legislative
committees its progress towards complete accreditation on an annual
basis, starting December 2001.



